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AAPA WELCOMES APPROVAL FOR HONG KONG THIRD RUNWAY 

 

Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia – The Association of Asia Pacific Airlines (AAPA) welcomed 

the Hong Kong Government’s approval for a third runway at Hong Kong International 

Airport (HKIA). 

 

Commenting on the announcement, Mr. Andrew Herdman, AAPA Director General, said, 

“We very much welcome the decision by the Hong Kong Government to approve the 

construction of a third runway at Hong Kong International Airport. This will bring much 

needed additional capacity to meet the projected growth in demand for air travel.  It will 

position HKIA to maintain its long term competitive edge, and support the continued 

successful development of Hong Kong, both as a major tourism hub and a leading 

international centre for business and professional services, trading and transport 

logistics.”  

 

Mr. Herdman added, “We are however concerned about the proposed approach to 

finance the project, including an element of pre-funding the construction of the third 

runway through the imposition of significantly higher levies on passengers, even before 

the new runway comes into service. There is a risk that Hong Kong could damage its own 

competitive position, particularly in relation to rival aviation hubs within the region. We 

would therefore urge the Hong Kong authorities to think carefully about the potential 

adverse effects of such an approach, particularly when there are alternative forms of 

funding available to support the necessary capital investment.” 
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Association of Asia Pacific Airlines (AAPA) 

The AAPA is the trade association for scheduled international airlines based in the Asia-Pacific region.  

The AAPA permanent secretariat is headquartered in Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia with international 

representation in Brussels and Washington, D.C.  Collectively, the region’s airlines carry 1,012 million 

passengers and 19 million tonnes of cargo, representing one-third of global passenger traffic and two-

fifths of global air cargo traffic respectively, and thus play a critically important role in the ongoing 

development of global aviation. 

For further information, please contact:  

Office of the Director General 

Tel +603 2162 1888   Fax +603 2162 6888 

Email: odg@aapa.org.my 

Website: www.aapairlines.org 

Twitter: @aapairlines 

 

 


